
Two of the things that have had a profound impact on who I am today are my 
incredible mother and extended family who helped raise me and my time at 
Howard University.

At an HBCU, you’re empowered to be anything and do everything without excuse. 
You are constantly reminded you are young, gifted, and Black. You come as you 
are and leave as the person you aspire to be. The best part is, along the way, you 
find forever friends. The people who help shape you and support you. People who 
will stand with you at your wedding and become godparents to your children.

Like many, college is when I started to become politically engaged. Together we 
learned that progress in our country happens when young people fight for it.

Throughout my travels as Vice President, I love talking to young leaders.  
I am continually amazed by your grit, your perseverance, your intellect, and your 
deep passion for making our world better.

It is because of the record turnout among college students in 2020 that I am  
Vice President today. And to win this election, I need your support.

This November, so many of our fundamental freedoms are at stake. The freedom 
to vote. The freedom to live safe from gun violence. The freedom to love who you 
love, openly and with pride. The freedom to breathe clean air  
and drink clean water. And the freedom to make decisions 
about your own body. 

Later this semester, you will have the opportunity to vote 
in an election that will decide the future of our country. 
You will have the power to shape that future.  
To continue to build the country you want to  
live in—one where your fundamental rights are 
protected—by taking to the ballot box and  
making your voice heard.

Your vote has never mattered more. I know that 
when young people fight for progress, it changes 
the course of our nation. I believe in you. I am 
inspired by you. And I am rooting for your success. 

Sincerely,

Vice President Kamala Harris


